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LAS PALMAS 

A MESSAGE FROM THE MASTER 

The month of December was a 
busy one for all of us I am sure and 
now we set sail on another year. 

During December our Worshipful 
Inspector Dan Pavlovich presented 
two 50 year pins to Brothers Em 
Lewis and Herman Wigs. Congratula-
tions to you brethren for having achieved this honor. 

Our dates served a very delicious pork dinner on 
Dec. 21st. The lady on the committee for the Xmas 
dinner were Helen Saroyan. Thanks for all of your 
efforts. A Santa Claus was present and passed out 
candy canes to all the little ones. 

Our Las Palmas De Molay boys sold Xmas trees 
on the lot next to the temple. The result of their efforts 
was gratifying to them, I hope. 

Nancy Allred was installed Honored Queen of 
Bethel 243 on Dec. 16th. Good Luck to you Nancy. 
May you have a good year. 

Our January Stated Meeting and dinner with our 
dates will be chaired by all the past presidents 
of the dates. Please make reservations in advance 
so the ladies will know how many dinners to plan for. 

I hope that you will each make an effort this year 
to come to lodge, renew old acquaintances and enjoy 
the fellowship of your lodge. Also support our youth 
organizations. 

Brothers Al Dadman, P.M.; Wayne Hearn, P.M.; 
and Bill Tunnell put on the necrology service for 
24 of our brethren who passed on to the celestial 
lodge above in 1972. 

Fraternally 

Philip Lawrence Lewis 	Master  

LAS PALMAS 

THE SECRETARY'S CORNER 

One more year has passed us by 
and is now "but a memory." I hope 
that it has been good to you and that 
1973 will hold nothing but "good 
health, happiness and good fortune for 
you and yours." 

With the "New Year" we greet the 
new Master of Las Palmas — Phil Lewis. He has been 
a dedicated officer in the line for a number of years 
and I know that he will verify every trust and confidence 
that you have placed in him, in the manner in which 
he will discharge his important duties to Las Palmas. 
Knowing and respecting him; he could do it in no 
other way. 

To our retiring Master, Ralph Saroyan, he has 
justly earned the esteem of the membership and the 
respect of his now fellow Past Masters; in the manner 
in which he has fulfilled his important trust, as all 
those have done who have gone before him. Our Lodge 
has continued to advance and prosper under his capable 
leadership. We thank you for a job well done Ralph, 
and as our Junior Past Master, you may now join the 
select group of Past Masters. "Bud" Pope, our 
Master of 1971, will pass on to you his "Jewel of 
Office" and while you will be on probation for a year; 
I am sure you will come through with flying colors, 
as he did. 

Dues checks are coming in daily by the dozens 
and as I am not the fastest typist on the pick and hunt 
system to get back to you your dues receipts for 
1973. Therefore, please wait a time with patience and 
I will get your receipt back to you as soon as possible. 
For our great Masonic Charity — our Homes; con-
tributions are also coming in very good, for which 
we thank you, as I know our guests in the homes do 
likewise. Your donations are tax deductible so when 
writing out your dues check, add a little to it for them. 

Again, my very best wishes to you for every good 
fortune in 1973, may your New Year hold nothing else 

for you and yours. Attend your Lodge periodically 
and enjoy the good fellowship that always prevails. 

I will look forward_ flo hearing from you and to 
seeing you in "My Lodge and Yours" — Las Palmas. 

Norm S. Foley, P.M., Secretary 



 

CALENDAR 

 

  

  

Jan. 4 2nd Degree, 7 p.m. 

Jan. 6 69th Installation of officers Las Palmas 
Lodge 8 p.m. 

Jan. 11 	3rd Degree, 7:30 p.m. 

Jan. 16 Special meeting 7:30 p.m. All candidate 
eoaches are expected to be present. Any 
brother who wishes to become a coach 
is also invited. If you wish to be assigned 
a coach contact your Master, Senior Warden, 
Secretary or Paul Ford, 222-2687; Ed Car-
penter, P.M., 224-5244; or Al Lung, 439-
5445 and a coach will be assigned. 

Jan. 18 Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. — Dinner with 
our Dates 6:30 p.m. Please make reserva-
tions. 

Jan. 25 3rd Degree 7:30 p.m. 

Feb. 1 	1st Degree 7:30 p.m. 

WATCH FRESNO BEE FOR ANY CHANGES 



OFFICERS FOR 1973 

Worshipful Master . . . . Philip Lawrence Lewis 

Senior Warden 	  John Craig Shaw 

Junior Warden ..... 	Green LeRoy Young 

Treasurer 	  Dale Franklin Orr 

Secretary 	Norman Sanford Foley, P.M. 

Chaplain 	  Wallace Raymond Scott 

Senior Deacon 	 Dan Lester Ecklund 

Junior Deacon 	John Robert Reynolds 

Marshal 	  Richard Frey 

Senior Steward 	 Paul Wyatt Ford 

Junior Steward 	 Bobby C. Bingham 

Organist 	  Paul Chandler Shelly 

Tiler 	 J  Harvey Wimer 

SECRETARY 

Norman S. Foley, P.M. 

Home, 227-9643; Office 229-3521; Lodge 268-2303 
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